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Total Enrollment 
9th 10th 11th 12th Total 
21 23 11 13 68 

 
Curriculum and Instruction 
 
World geography is getting ready to start their first Choices unit.  They will use the skills they’ve 
developed to explore a topic.   
 
Grammar and composition class is getting ready to write their second essay. They will be 
analyzing figurative language in poetry. 
 
Strategic Reading and Writing students have been enjoying reading The Outsiders.  Their 
cumulative project for the unit will begin after Christmas Break.  For their cumulative project, 
they will analyze the themes in the novel and determine if they are still relevant to teenagers 
today. 
 
Activities and Events 
 
Volleyball 
Our volleyball team was able to travel to the state competition in Anchorage last week due to 
another team dropping out.   The girls went to Anchorage and played their hearts out. 
 
Wrestling 
Wrestlers are headed to the regional tournament in Wrangell this weekend.  Top placers will 
head to state the third week in December.  
 
Archery 
The CHS archery team has 13 participants ranging in age from freshman to seniors. 
CHS plans on having an NASP State Shoot the second week in December 
 
Basketball  
Basketball practice is underway.   The boys are coached by Brian Grosenbaugh and have 15 
students participating.  The girls are coached by Vanessa James and have seven students 
participating.  Competition for both teams begin in January. 
 



 

Drumline 
Rachel Balcom is heading up the drumline again.  Students were very excited to kick the season 
off.  We have approximately 16 students participating. 
 
Academic Decathlon 
Ten members of the ACDC team are travellling to Juneau on December 9th & 10th.  Two varsity, 
two scholastic, and eight honors competitors are on the team this year.   Due to conflicts with 
wrestling and some illness, not all team members will be travelling to this first competition. This 
year’s theme is Water. 
 
Winter Concert 
The CHS winter concert will take place on December 16th at 6:30 p.m. in the CHS Auditorium. 
The high school choir and band will be performing as well as the middle school band. We are 
looking forward to their performances.  
 
                                       
Climate and Connections 
 
PTSA donated four Christmas trees to CHS.  Our students had the opportunity to participate in a 
tree decorating contest.  We had a welding themed tree, a tree with a racetrack and cars, a 
geography themed tree, and a music themed tree.  Students voted on their favorite tree, and the 
winners were given a pizza party.  
 
Wrestlers were sent off to regionals by the entire student body with a celebratory and wrestling 
themed pep assembly.  All pep assemblies are planned and facilitated by student council.  They 
are doing a fabulous job of keeping school spirit high and involving as many students as 
possible.  
 
Appreciations 

• Thank you to the PTSA for the Christmas trees! 
• Thank you to Dan Nelson for working so diligently to get our heating system 

operational! 
• Thank you to Mr. Jeffrey and Mr. Thain for arranging an impromptu field trip to 

the voc. tech center in Klawock! 
 
 
 
 
 


